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Commencement – Vice - Chairman Kokkins called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.  

Cumberland Farms Request for Determination of Change in Site Plan

Attorney Doug Troyer, on behalf of Cumberland Farms, approached the Board and referenced a Request to Modify the Site Plan dated September 10, 2013 to add eight parking spaces to the site. He explained that Cumberland farms requests that the Planning Board decide that the changes will not require site plan review. Most of the areas selected for outlining are spaces that are used anyway which is why they were considered. He did receive the memo from Scott Shippey explaining that the proposed two parking spaces in the northwest corner would be a safety issue.  He noted that Cumberland Farms is fine with not having those two spaces in the proposal. 
Scott Shippey, Building Commissioner explained that his concern with the two spaces on the northwest corner is that it would be a safety issue because of cars pulling in from Route Six and people parking getting out of their cars.  He suggested not outlining any parking spaces in that area.
Clerk Hills asked Attorney Troyer to explain the four parking spaces where the loading area is that are hatched out.
Attorney Troyer explained that those spaces would be to stager employee parking when the site is full in order to have control over those spaces. The employees would park in upper two spaces and have parking behind. 
Attorney Troyer explained that those spaces are for really just two employees and stated that there are usually about four employees working including the manager.  Right now most employees are parking across the street which is a temporary solution. 
Clerk Hills suggested marking the 4 spaces in the loading area as areas designated for employee parking.  

Attorney Troyer commented that he did not think that would be a problem and that they are open to any suggestions.

In response to a question by Member North,  it was determined that there could not be any parking on the west side next to the building because of the air conditioning units which were recently installed.
Member Gonsalves asked how you can discourage parking on the northwest side according to what Mr. Shippey suggested. He also noted that some delivery trucks are parking in front of the side door, blocking parking spaces.
Clerk Hills suggested cross hatch the areas in the northwest corner next to Route Six to discourage parking.
Attorney Troyer noted that Cumberland Farms has met with the Managers to help enforce where the delivery trucks park and have spoken with the vendors about not delivering during peak times.  

Member Gonsalves noted that lines backup at the registers and is concerned that tables and chairs have been added reducing turnover time and thus impacting the parking.

Vice – Chairman Kokkins noted that there are long term congestion concerns an that there is disagreement with the proposed plan. He suggested a motion that this matter be concluded at the next Planning Board meeting November 4, 2013 at 7:00P.M.; Motion made by Member North, seconded by Member Gonsalves.

VOTE: 5-0-0

Vice – Chairman Kokkins noted that the Planning Board can’t tell them how to run the business, but the issue of traffic flow is a serious concern; the Planning Board would like to be aware of anything that Cumberland Farms is considering. 
Attorney Troyer addressed a previous question about the possibility of an extended hose length to accommodate both sides of cars .Attorney Troyer read into record an e-mail from Manny Paiva, Engineer for Cumberland Farms regarding the increase in the hose length. The e-mail stated that the increased hose would stretch past the positive limiting barrier and would be a compliance issue with the State Fire Marshal and would not be allowed.
Vice – Chairman Kokkins asked if during the peak season they could possibly consider having a full service island.
Attorney Troyer said that is not something that they have considered and did not think that they would consider as an option.

After discussion it was decided that Cumberland Farms will not mark the two spaces on the North west side of the parking lot and will add paint markings to divert traffic away.

Attorney Troyer said he had not talked to Cumberland Farms about removal of the rumble strip because it is not something they could get with a minor modification and would need Site Plan review; Cumberland Farms would not be willing to do Site Plan Review.

Vice – Chairman Kokkins asked Scott Shippey to provide a recommendation on the rumble strip and if he feels should be eliminated for the meeting November 4, 2013.
Master Plan Discussion 

Postponed until next meeting of November 4, 2013

Approval of Minutes

Clerk Hills noted that he would like to speak with the Board Assistant about adding more content to the minutes.  After discussion it was noted that the full Board would be involved in changes to the minutes.    
Comments to the ZBA – 407 Front Street

Clerk Hills commented that the garage is almost the size of the house.  He also noted that the Plan shows the garage detached the assessors report says the garage is attached.
Motion made by Member Ryder to not comment, seconded by Member North.          

VOTE: 5-0-0        

Approval of Bills

None to Approve
Motion made by Member Ryder to adjourn, seconded by Member North at 7:40P.M.
VOTE: 5-0-0
List of Documents Submitted: 

Letter Cumberland Farms, Request for Determination of Site Plan September 10, 2013
E-Mail – Manny Paiva

Application ZBA 407 Front Street
Respectfully Submitted,
Norman Hills, Clerk
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